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In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Keith Hall, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Dana Clark, Homestead Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Field Division Chief, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:06 PM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairman Crescimbeni stated the first item on the agenda was to approve the minutes from the February 11, 2016 VAB meeting.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the February 11, 2016 VAB Meeting.  2nd by Council Member Becton.  Board approved 5–0.

3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 36 – Michelle Walshaw

· VAB # 15065 thru 15077 – Aleksandr Aparnev

· VAB # 15100 – Jonathan Haney

· VAB # 15100 – Council Member Doyle Carter on behalf of Jonathan Haney

· VAB # 427 & 428 – Edgar Bennett 

5. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 7 page excel spreadsheet for the 2015 VAB March 10, 2016 Meeting.  Council Member Becton made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.
Discussion on the motion focused on VAB petitions 427 & 428.  Citizen Member Wallace asked for an explanation for VAB #’s 427 & 428.  Mr. Jeter provided the background as well as an explanation for VAB petition #’s 427 & 428.  The case involves the assessment value impact of a strip of land that lies between the land owned by the taxpayer and the St. Johns River.  Chairman Crescimbeni asked Mr. Jeter if there is any pending litigation going on with VAB #’s 427 & 428.  Mr. Jeter informed the Board that he is informed there is a pending lawsuit between a developer and several other people regarding this strip of land.  Citizen Member Barnes asked the Property Appraiser’s Office if they could flag his property in the coming years until the litigation is over with regard to VAB #’s 427 & 428.  Keith Hall answered the question on behalf of the PAO and provided a brief explanation of their plans going forward.  School Board Member Grymes also asked the PAO how much they lowered the amount for VAB petition #’s 427 & 428.  Keith Hall stated that he did not have those files with him.  Mr. Jeter provided the 2015 values to the Board Members.  School Board Member Grymes asked the PAO if those amounts were the same as last year or were they higher last year.  Keith Hall stated that they did not have the files for last year with them, but that he did not think it was higher last year.  Keith Hicks stated that last year’s value would have been higher than this year’s value.  Chairman Crescimbeni asked if both properties are developed.  Keith Hall stated that he believed one of the properties is vacant land and that the other is a Homesteaded property.  
The Board approved the pending motion 5–0.
6. Chairman Crescimbeni asked Mr. Jeter to provide an update on the previously deferred decision for VAB petition # 36, Ms. Walshaw.  The recommended decision was deferred by the Board at the January 14, 2016 Board meeting because the petitioner disagreed with the Special Magistrate’s recommendation.  The Board requested VAB counsel to investigate.  At the February 11, 2016, VAB meeting and upon counsel’s recommendation, the Board remanded the recommended decision back to the same Special Magistrate with instructions.  The Special Magistrate then reviewed the remand instructions as well as the file and hearing record.  The Special Magistrate prepared a second recommended decision and submitted it to VAB Staff to send to all parties.  Ms. Walshaw was still not happy with the recommended decision.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the Special Magistrate’s recommended decision for VAB # 36.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Citizen Member Wallace asked Mr. Jeter if the Special Magistrate’s recommended decision meets the requirements of the law in his opinion.  Mr. Jeter stated that he believed that the Special Magistrate’s recommended decision did meet the requirements of law.  Board approved 5–0.  
Michelle Walshaw asked to make a brief statement regarding the recommended decision for VAB # 36.  She stated that she has never disagreed with the summary at all, but she still has not had her question answered.  She doesn’t understand the Just Market Value.  Chairman Crescimbeni stated that if she could wait until after the meeting, they would try and get her question answered.
7. Discussion was held regarding late file petitions 15065 thru 15077.  Mr. Jeter provided background for these late file petitions.  Chairman Crescimbeni asked Mr. Jeter if he reviewed the files and came to the conclusion that they did not meet Good Cause requirements.  Mr. Jeter stated that the petitioner did not show extraordinary circumstances per the late file DOR Rule and gave a brief summary of the documents that were provided at different times by the petitioner with regard to the late file petitions.  The Board made no motion and the late file petitions remained denied.
8. Discussion was held regarding late file petition 15100.  Mr. Jeter provided background for this late file petition.  Mr. Jeter stated that this petition did not meet the requirements for the late file rule at the initial time of filing.  When the petitioner resubmitted paperwork in late February, the 2015 VAB hearings had already been concluded for the year.  Mr. Jeter determined that this petition should still be denied.  Chairman Crescimbeni asked the Property Appraiser’s Office & the petitioner if the petitioner had filed for Homestead for the 2016 tax year.  The petitioner stated that he believed that he had filed for 2016 Homestead but he was not positive.  The Chair requested the Property Appraiser to check the 2016 status of the property.  Citizen Member Barnes made a brief statement to the Petitioner regarding Homestead.  The Board made no motion and the late file petition remained denied.
9. Mr. Jeter gave an explanation to the Board regarding the Pending Legislation pertaining to and affecting the VAB.  The Legislature passed the bill on March 9, 2016.  School Board Member Grymes asked Mr. Jeter to send the Board an email summary of the changes. 
10. Chairman Crescimbeni again asked the PAO if there was a 2016 Homestead on the Chandler Oaks property for late file petition # 15100 (paragraph 8, above).  Dana Clark stated that she had verified that there is Homestead Exemption for 2016 for that property.

11. Chairman Crescimbeni asked the Property Appraiser’s Staff to gather the following information and send it to him:
· Total Real & TPP Values that were sent out on the TRIM Notices in August 2015

· Total Real & TPP Values after the VAB process

· Total Real & TPP Values  with one column showing VAB reductions and the other column showing Property Appraiser reductions 

12. Chairman Crescimbeni stated the next item on the agenda was to close out the 2015 VAB tax year.  Council Member Becton made a motion to close out the 2015 VAB year.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 5–0.
Meeting was adjourned at 3:19 pm.
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